
DOC 6221600 

 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION  

To:  County Clerk, County of Los Angeles  Office of Planning and Research  
  Attn: Document Analysis & Recording  State Clearinghouse  
  12400 Imperial Highway  P.O. Box 3044  
  Norwalk, CA 90650-1250  Sacramento, CA 95812-3044  

Subject:  Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public
Resources Code  

Project Title:  Soledad Canyon Relief Trunk Sewer Section 4 Project (Project) 

SCH Number:  2021050473  

Project Location:  The sewer main alignment would begin at the intersection of Soledad Canyon Road and
Hidaway Avenue, continue south on Hidaway Avenue, then slightly southeasterly within
private right-of-way, then south beneath the Santa Clara River.  The sewer main alignment 
would then turn easterly towards the western edge of an existing mobile home park and
approximately 550 feet north of the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority
railroad tracks.  

Project Description:    The proposed project consists of construction of a new 27-inch sewer, and all associated 
connections, to provide hydraulic relief of the Soledad Canyon Trunk Sewer Section 4 (SCTS-
4) between Manholes 1103 and 1114 in the City of Santa Clarita.  The proposed activities 
include the construction of approximately 2,200 feet in length and the depth would range from 
11 to 30 feet below the ground surface, and after placement of the sewer alignment, three 
manholes would be abandoned within the Santa Clara River.  

Contact Person:  Mischelle Mikulas, Civil Engineer, Planning Section  
(562) 908-4288, x 2739, mmikulas@lacsd.org  

This is to advise that the Board of Directors of the Santa Clarita Valley Sanitation District has approved the Project 
described above at its Board meeting on September 20, 2021, and has made the following determinations regarding the 
Project:  

1. The Project, with the incorporation of mitigation measures, will not result in a significant effect on the 
environment.  

2. A Final Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) dated September 2021, which reflects 
the independent judgment and analysis of the District, was prepared for this Project in accordance with 
the terms, provisions and requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and related 
CEQA Guidelines.  

3. A Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program (MMRP), dated September 2021, was adopted for the 
Project and the required mitigation measures were made a condition of the approval for the Project.  

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations is not required and was not adopted for the Project.  
5. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.  

The adopted Final IS/MND and MMRP are available for review by the general public at the District's Joint 
Administrative Office located at 1955 Workman Mill Road, Whittier, California 90601.  

Date:  September 20, 2021     
  Robert C. Ferrante  

 Chief Engineer and General Manager  
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